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FOI 3155
Date 17/07/2024

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:	
At Luton:

When congenital heart defects ARE NOT identified during screening at the 20 week fetal anomaly scan; 
a) Does your trust currently retain the fetal cardiac views? 
Yes
b) Were fetal cardiac views retained in 2021 and 2022? 
Yes
c) If views are currently retained, are these still images or video clips? 
Still images (PACS did not support video storage)
d) For how long has your trust had this fetal cardiac view retention policy? 
Since approximately 2010

At Bedford:

a) Does your trust currently retain the fetal cardiac views? 
Yes
b) Were fetal cardiac views retained in 2021 and 2022? 
[bookmark: _GoBack]From August 2022
c) If views are currently retained, are these still images or video clips? 
Still images (PACS did not support video storage)
d) For how long has your trust had this fetal cardiac view retention policy?
Images were stored in line with the Fetal Anomaly Screening Programme (FASP) since its inception.  National FASP policy does not require cardiac images to be stored.  In August 2022, following the merger of the two Trusts, and the gradual merging of policies, Bedford moved to follow the same local policy as Luton & Dunstable


This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust


	
image1.png




image2.png
INHS|

Bedfordshire Hospitals

NHS Foundation Trust




